SVBC Board/Officer Meeting

November 10th, 2008

· The Board of Directors of the Shenandoah Valley Bicycle Coalition met at Clementine Restaurant at 6:30 on November 10th, 2008 for the quarterly meeting.
· Board members present:

· Thomas Jenkins

· Ben Wyse

· Marcia Lamphier

· Christine Neary

· Paul Johnston

· Marshall Hammond

· Mike Carpenter

· The following nominees for the Board of Directors were presented for the November election:

· Basil Hangemanole

· Erin Bishop

· Jim Lofton

· Jason Sajko

· Marcia Lamphier

· Marty Neary

· Mike Carpenter

· Depending on individual preferences ballots will be sent by e-mail or postcard.

· Election results will be announced in January 2009 and new board members will take office in February 2009.

· Determination of one and two year terms for the new board will be determined by the elected members at their first meeting.

· The board will meet the 2nd Monday in February, May, August, and November to fulfill requirements spelled out in the Amended and Restated Bylaws of Shenandoah Valley Bicycle Coalition.

· The newly elected board will elect the following officers from with-in their ranks:
· President

· Secretary

· Treasurer

· Any assistant treasurer or secretary deemed necessary by the board

· Additional Committee Chairpersons will be solicited from the general membership. Some of the possible chairs will be:

· Membership

· Advocacy

· Events

· Trail work
· The Board meeting was adjourned by President Thomas Jenkins


Minutes of the SVBC November 10th, 2008

Monthly Social Gathering 

· Membership Report: 280+ 
· Annual renewal in January
· Members can renew in numerous ways. Go to http://www.svbcoalition.org/home.php for details
· Treasurer Report: $31,000
· Beginning to see Grant money being used for trail work. All grant money paid from the treasury will be reimbursed as the grant is implemented.

· Numerous Massanutten fees have been collected

· $4800 profit from the Festival

· Thanks to Wilderness Voyagers and Sole Source for their generous donations.
· On going weekly events: see http://www.svbcoalition.org/home.php for an up to date listing and current meeting locations. Many weekly events are still happening such as the Tuesday Fixie Ride, Wednesday Night Mountain Bike Ride, and 2 Sunday road rides.

· Other weekly rides celebrated the end of the season with after ride treats.
· Shenandoah Valley Century Recap Meeting: Tuesday November 18th 7 p.m. at Carl Drom's on Dogwood Drive.
· Massanutten Western Slope: Western Slope Trails are closed except on Sundays. 2008 passes have expired. Stay tuned for 2009 passes soon. 
· WANTED: someone to administer the pass system for Massanutten. Contact Thomas if you are interested.
· SVBC Trash Pick Up Report: The club picked up trash on our adopted Road, Amberly, on Saturday November 8th. 9 volunteers were able to finish in about an hour, according to Jack Leetun the coordinator. Thanks to everyone who helped this year during the two scheduled pick up days.
· SVBC Board of Directors Elections: Ballots will be mailed electronically to those who accept electronic mailings or by postcard if requested. Expect the ballot in the next 2 weeks.
· Six Pack Invitational and Uni Fixed Gear Championships: Currently not a club sponsored event this fun day will combine two classic rides into one. The Invitational will be High Knob to Brandywine Recreation Area while the Unis will be at Rocktown Trails. Go to the Forum for details.
· Hillandale Trail Work: Winter schedule of Saturday work will begin the end of November through February.
· Holiday Parade: The club has again entered the Harrisonburg Holiday Parade. Plan your decorations and come join the club as we "Strut Our Stuff" along the parade route. More details on the web page.
· Newsletter Archives: The SVBClub's archive of past newsletters has been moved to the new SVBCoalition web site and is available for your use. Thanks to Mark Veerman for his work on this.
· Advocacy: The club has been represented at numerous planning meetings involving mountain and road biking. Thanks to our members who continue to present the club's views on road projects, GW&JNF planning meetings, Wilderness Coalition presentations, City Council meetings and Bike Pedestrian Committee meetings. Too numerous to mention all the names but your dedication is greatly appreciated.
· Next SVBC Social Meeting: December 8th Clementine, 7:30 p.m.
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